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Dear friends, 
In 30 years together we have accomplished so much.

More than 300,000 families participated in Children’s Trust program services. Picture 
over a half a million happy, healthy, and safe children.

It takes the collective effort of community to conquer complex social issues. We 
are building that community. We trained nearly 11,000 people from over 4,500 
organizations in family support best practices, and 16,500 family support professionals 
attended our statewide professional development conferences. 

We saw over 3.5 million visits to our parenting website. Communication today is digital, 
conversations happen on social media networks. We bring real information to parents 
where they are living and where they are looking.

Child abuse and neglect is a very complicated problem. There are no easy solutions, 
however success is possible, and we are asking you to join us.

It has been an eventful 30 years. We look forward to the next 30 being even more so.

Ryan Hutchins
Chair of the Board of Directors 
Senior Vice President, Gilbane Building Company

Thank you,

Suzin Bartley, LICSW
Executive Director

“

Dear Friends letter

Never doubt that a small 
group of thoughtful, 
committed citizens can 
change the world; indeed, 
it's the only thing that 
ever has.
 – Margaret Mead
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Laying the Foundation for 
Systems of Prevention
For 30 years, the Children’s Trust has 
invested in a variety of evidence-based 
models, trainings, and evaluations across the 
Commonwealth to stop child abuse.  

We have grown from a fledgling organization 
with one employee into an innovative and 
effective catalyst for improving outcomes for 
children in all 351 cities and towns. 

By leveraging public and private funding 
and long-term partnerships with community-
based organizations, we created a statewide 
infrastructure of programs that work with 
parents to keep kids safe and healthy. And 
according to the data, our programs work. 
In fact, every one of the programs outlined 
in the following pages has been hailed as a 
model for other states to emulate. 

Starting with our founding blueprint, we 
have developed, implemented, and assessed 
a range of programs and strategies. We 
have advocated for greater investment, 
stronger quality standards, and improved 

A solid foundation for universal and comprehensive systems of prevention.

Seven Family Centers reaching parents in nearly 40 communities 

Healthy Families Massachusetts partners with young parents in every city 
and town 

The Family Support Training Center trains our program professionals to be 
top in class 

Our Fatherhood Initiative was used by the U.S. Department of Health and 
Human Services to demonstrate how dads can and should be included in 
all child-serving programming

Growing the Movement to 
Build It 
Our next phase calls for all hands-on-deck. 
Like most successful community projects,  
the work of building a comprehensive 
system of child abuse prevention needs 
everyone. It will take nothing short of a 
movement of concerned citizens to shift the 
focus from responding to the devastating 
effects of childhood trauma to stopping 
them from happening in the first place. 

We know how to do it. The question is if the 
people of Massachusetts are determined 
enough to do it. 

What are each of us willing to do to make it 
happen?

Thankfully, the research, the evidence, and 
the numbers, are on our side. 

•	 87% of adults already understand that 
child abuse is a serious problem.

•	 87% already believe that it’s preventable.
•	 A staggering 97% say they would take 

action if they suspected abuse and 
neglect.*

coordination and collaboration between 
government and other stakeholders. 
Responsive to the emerging brain science 
and the results in our own data, we have 
adapted and refined our work to maximize 
our impact. 

Our data collection and analysis capacity 
was praised by the Pew Charitable Trusts 
and our program evaluation partnership 
with Tufts University has contributed to the 
evidence base for child abuse prevention 
nationally. 

We have laid a solid foundation across every 
corner of the state. Now, we are poised to 
start construction on our most ambitious 
program yet, SAFE Child Communities (see 
page 8). Building on all we have learned thus 
far, this initiative knits everything together 
into an empowering support system for 
Massachusetts kids, the families in which 
they are raised, and the communities in 
which they are nurtured. 

Thankfully, the benefits of stopping abuse 
before it starts far outweigh the price.

The lifetime cost of a single case of non-fatal 
child maltreatment is over $210,000.**

By comparison, for an investment of about 
5% of that cost, we can provide programs 
shown to stop child abuse and deliver 
outstanding results for children and their 
parents.

It’s time to make the case for a radical shift in 
investment. It’s time for all of us to say loudly 
and clearly that we can no longer respond 
only after the initial harm is done. We must 
invest more in proven systems that can break 
the cycle of abuse and build a bright future 
for all our children.

That’s why the Children’s Trust is leading 
the movement to stop child abuse in 
Massachusetts. And that’s why we’re asking 
you to join us!

* Jack Shonkoff – Center on the Developing Child at 
Harvard University 

** U.S. Department of Health and Human Service – Center 
for Disease Control and Prevention
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The Children’s Trust 
is established

The Children's Trust 
observes April as 
National Child Abuse 
Prevention Month

The personal child safety program 
called Kids and Company is 
introduced in elementary schools

The Friends of Children’s Trust 
Fund is incorporated as a 
separate non-profit corporation

The first “A View from All Sides” 
conference is held—it will ultimately 
grow to be the region's foremost 
training conference for family-
support professionals

The Fathers & Family 
Network is created 
to bring together 
providers who work 
with dads

Healthy Families 
Massachusetts 
expands the covered 
age to under 21

A distinguished panel of  
experts testifies to the 
legislature in support of creating 
a newborn home visiting 
program in Massachusetts

The legislature establishes 
Healthy Families Massachusetts 
and allocates $5 million 

First "Step Up for Prevention" event featuring 700 
pairs of children's shoes line the front steps of the 
State House to represent the average number of 
children confirmed as abused and neglected each 
week in Massachusetts

OneToughJob.org launched 

The Children's Trust adopts the 5 
Key Protective Factor framework 
that builds and supports 
stronger families

The Children's Trust is selected by the 
Center for the Study of Social Policy to 
collaborate on expanding and deepening 
the implementation of the Protective 
Factors in family-serving programs

The Pew Charitable Trusts 
recognized the Children's Trust 
for pioneering and innovation

A Tufts University randomized 
control trial of Healthy Families 
Massachusetts shows a 
reduction in parents' risky 
behaviors and use of corporal 
punishment, as well as better 
health outcomes for the most 
vulnerable moms and babies

Recognized by Prevent Child Abuse 
America for running "one of the most 
successful family support and primary 
prevention programs in the country"

 The Children's Trust releases a 
comprehensive report to help all 
youth-serving organizations create 
safe environments for children 
as co-chair of the Massachusetts 
Legislative Task Force on the 
Prevention of Child Sexual Abuse

SAFE Child 
Communities is 
launched - a bold 
new prevention 
initiative to build 
the community-
level coalitions 
needed to truly 
stem the tide of 
child maltreatment

Building 
SAFE Child 
Communities

1987 1988 1989 1991 1992 1993 1994 1995 1996 1997 2000 2001 2005 2006 2010 2011 2012 2013 2015 2016 2017 2018
& BEYOND

The Legislative Commission on Violence 
Against Children unveils its recommendation:  

”It’s Never Too Soon: A Blueprint for 
Preventing Child Abuse by Strengthening 
Massachusetts Families."

The child personal safety program 
is expanded into preschools with 
the addition of the “Talking About 
Touching” curriculum

“Babies Cry: Have 
a Plan” parent and 
professional training 
introduced to prevent 
abuse head trauma, 
then know as Shaken 
Baby Syndrome

The White House recognizes our Fatherhood 
Initiative as a Champion of Change

The Children's Trust's 
participation in the 
Maternal, Infant and Early 
Childhood Home Visiting 
Task Force helps to bring 
about the expansion 
of home visiting across 
Massachusetts

Sen. Frederick Berry 
and Rep. Kevin 
Fitzgerald help to 
pass the revenue 
streams bill

A coalition is created 
to identify and adopt 
core standards for 
newborn home visiting

Massachusetts Family Centers 
are established in six locations

Because of our 
expertise, the Children's 
Trust is appointed to the 
Cardinals Commission 
by the Archdiocese of 
Boston

Tufts University 
releases results of 
a 5-year evaluation 
of Healthy Families 
Massachusetts 
program which 
shows less child 
abuse and a wide 
range of positive 
outcomes for 
children and 
families
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Family Centers

SAFE Child Communities
The Children’s Trust’s SAFE Child 
Communities Initiative is a bold enterprise 
which will mobilize communities, parents, 
and service providers. It connects families 
to resources and raises public awareness in 
order to create and maintain safe, healthy 
and supportive environments for children.

Our work to build the initiative over the past 
two years has set the stage for the launch 
of two new SAFE Child Communities pilot 
sites in the fall of 2019. These sites will work 
with key community partners to provide an 
integrated service and resource delivery 
system that is accessible to diverse families 
and responsive to a wide spectrum of 
community and family needs. 

Parents Have a Voice
Parents provide input on program planning, 
decision-making, and governance of Family 
Centers, making parent involvement a 
key component of the Centers’ continued 
success.

Setting the Standard
In Fiscal Year 2018, the Children’s Trust 
trained staff working at Family Centers 
on the Standards of Quality for Family 
Strengthening and Support. These are the 
only standards in the country that integrate 
the Principles of Family Support Practice 
with the Strengthening Families Framework 
and research-based, evidence-informed 5 
Protective Factors.

Exceptional Generosity
While volunteering at our annual Step Up for 
Kids event, Kelly Backes decided she wanted 
to help Massachusetts kids directly. She and 
her husband David, Boston Bruins right wing, 
worked with New Balance and donated over 
2,000 pairs of infant and children’s shoes to 
participants at the Children’s Trust Family 
Centers. These quality shoes impacted the 
lives of many families, from a mom starting a 
new job to a homeless family replacing worn 
down shoes with new ones. 

I learned that children 
need us to stop and 
listen to them and they 
need to feel loved and 
like they are an active 
part of the family.
 – Family Center Participant, North Adams”

Dan Mecrones, National Sales Manager, Hockey, 
Warrior Sports/New Balance

John Gregory, Marketing Director – Warrior Sports

Stephen Flaherty, CFO - the Children’s Trust

Joseph Vanbuskirk, Senior Manager, Sports 
Marketing, New Balance

Stella, David, Kelly, and Dawson Backes – Boston 
Bruins
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Healthy FamiliesChild Sexual Abuse Prevention

A longitudinal study by Tufts University 
looking at families eight years after 
enrollment found that the evidence-based 
program has long-term positive impacts on 
families: 

•	 Families are less likely to be homeless
•	 Families are less likely to rely on cash 

assistance
•	 Mothers were less likely to engage 

in risky behavior, including use of 
alcohol or drugs, than mothers who 
did not participate in Healthy Families 
Massachusetts; and,

•	 Mothers are more likely to have 
graduated from college or completed a 
training program.

The primary focus of The Massachusetts 
Legislative Task Force on the Prevention 
of Child Abuse this year was the 
implementation of regional community 
forums across Massachusetts. The 
geography covered ranges from the 
Berkshires to Hyannis—from Boston to 
Holyoke and brought together hundreds of 
youth serving professionals.

These forums created awareness of the work 
of the Task Force, engaged communities 
in dialogue, and gathered critical input to 
make sure the training for youth-serving 
organizations is properly designed. They 
also allowed leadership the opportunity to 

actively listen to the community’s response 
before defining the steps of implementation. 

Keeping Kids Safe
The Keeping Kids Safe parent training 
program has 97 trainers across 
Massachusetts. Our sessions are held in 
English, Spanish, Chinese, and Haitian 
Creole – all lead by native speakers. This 
is key since it increases participant 
comprehension and comfort, thus openness 
and engagement. Through this program, 
we have helped hundreds of parents and 
grandparents keep their children safe from 
sexual abuse.

Healthy Families has encouraged 
me to pursue my goals and because 
of that the sky is the limit for my 
son and me. I may not have been 
prepared to be a parent at age 17, 
but the program helped me create 
the kind of life and be kind of 
mother that he deserves. 
– Healthy Families Program Graduate 

” “
I like knowing that it is ok to 
talk about sexual abuse 
early with your children.
 – Keeping Kids Safe program participant

Healthy Families Massachusetts partnered 
with UMass Amherst to create a unique 
pathway to college for para-professionals 
who have extensive field-based knowledge. 

“Risk and Resilience in the Lives of First-Time, 
Young Parents” is an innovative, three-
credit course that brings together home 
visitors from across the state with UMass 
undergraduates to apply a research-based 
framework to topics critical to working with 
young parents.

In-home parent coaching for first-time 
parents aged 20 and under. 



10 | Children’s Trust Annual Report 2018 Children’s Trust Annual Report 2018 | 11

The Fathers and Family Network, a 
statewide networking and training group for 
professionals who work with fathers, held 42 
meetings with 912 total participants this year. 
Additionally, the Children’s Trust partnered 
with United Neighbors of Fall River to create 
a seventh regional location in Fall River.

The Hampshire Sherriff Office organized 
two thirteen-week cycles of the Nurturing 
Fathers group program this year. In total, 22 
men took part in these intensive classes.

Robert Riopelle was skeptical of the program 
at first and nervous about trying it, but 
after he went to the first class, the program 
opened his eyes and his heart, which he said 

“often stays closed.”

“It’s all about my daughter,” Riopelle said. “I 
don’t want her to follow in my footsteps or 
her friends’ footsteps. I want her to make her 
own footsteps.” *

Northwest County District Attorney David 
Sullivan has come to every graduation. 

“Fathers being engaged with their children 
is the number one thing you can do for 
rehabilitation,” Sullivan said. “My one piece 
of advice is this: Have a picture of your kid or 
kids in your wallet. That’s your compass.”

*Daily Hampshire Gazette – Jail program teaches 
incarcerated dads to become the fathers they want to be

Parenting Education & Support 
Programs

Fatherhood Initiative

98% of PESP participants said they would 
recommend the group to a friend, with 97% 
reporting that the program taught them new 
information about parenting and how to use 
this information with their children. 

Advancing activities and trainings that focus on supporting fathers, 
their families, and the professionals who work with them.

Thank you for giving us the 
opportunity to learn how to have better 
relationships with our children.

– Program Participant, Lawrence, MA ”

This year, the Children’s Trust partnered with 
13 community-based organizations across 
Massachusetts to offer parenting education 
and support groups in 67 cities and towns. 
Fiscal Year 2018 saw a total of 226 individual 
group sessions conducted.
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Family Support Training Center

onetoughjob.org

Our 25th annual View from All Sides 
conference had over 500 attendees and 
offered 25 workshops with a wide range 
of topics including brain science, family-
centered practice, substance abuse, and 
children with developmental disabilities. 

The keynote address, titled The Effects Of 
Empathy On The Developing Brain, was 
delivered by Dr. Bruce D. Perry M.D., Ph.D. 
who is the Senior Fellow of The Child Trauma 
Academy, a not-for-profit organization based 
in Houston, Texas and adjunct Professor in 
the Department of Psychiatry and Behavioral 
Sciences at Northwestern University 
School of Medicine in Chicago. Dr. Perry 
emphasized the importance of meaningful 
social connections to healthy outcomes for 
all our children.

The Children’s Trust and Massachusetts 
General Hospital (MGH) collaborated to 
provide All Babies Cry at the MGH Chelsea 
HealthCare Center and MGH Revere 
HealthCare Center. All Babies Cry is our 
evidence-based, multi-media intervention 
designed to prevent abusive head trauma 
in the first year of life. This pilot reached 
expectant parents in both English and 
Spanish and helped launch a critical 
partnership that will enable us to reach many 
more new parents moving forward.

Dr. Bruce Perry speaking at the 25th annual View from All 
Sides conference 

This year, we launched a weekly article series 
called Toddler Tuesdays, designed to arm 
parents of toddlers with information and 
knowledge that will help them combat stress 
and get through this tricky stage of their 
child’s development. 

Also impactful was a new series on child 
safety focusing on: 

•	 Keeping kids safe at school 
•	 And also safe online

Connecting families in Massachusetts with the latest parenting 
information, ideas, and on-the-ground resources.

12 | Children’s Trust Annual Report 2018



14 | Children’s Trust Annual Report 2018 Children’s Trust Annual Report 2018 | 15

Step Up for Kids
In April, the Grand Staircase of the 
Massachusetts State House was lined with 
688 children’s shoes. 

This powerful visual represents the average 
number of children with confirmed 
cases of abuse or neglect each week in 
Massachusetts. 

The Children’s Trust honored Senator Vinny 
deMacedo and Representative Paul Brodeur 
with the 2018 Valuing Our Children award. 
This award recognizes their dedication and 
hard work that benefits the children and 
families of Massachusetts.

We are thankful to parent participants Jakira 
Gibbs and Kelsea Lunedei for sharing their 
stories with us. This spring, the Children’s Trust held a 

statewide, interactive campaign leveraging 
the power of social media and community 
engagement to raise awareness of the 
ability to stop child abuse before it starts. 
Participants tracked their steps through a 
mobile application and reached over 15.7 
million steps.

The number of confirmed cases of child abuse or neglect 
each year in Massachusetts would fill Fenway Park.

 #StepUpStopAbUSe

 DID YOU KNOW?

 #StepUpStopAbUSe

 WE CAN STOP ABUSE
 30-DAY STEP CHALLENGE TO HELP END CHILD ABUSE

Step Up for Kids 2018 was sponsored by  
the Two Ten Footwear Foundation and  
SHOES.com. All donated shoes were distrib-
uted to families in programs supported by 
the Children’s Trust.

#StepUpStopAbuse
The campaign reached nearly 250,000 
individuals on Facebook and engaged nearly 
17,000 people to take some form of action. 
Of particular importance, we saw over 2,200 
people sharing our posts and information.

The #StepUpStopAbuse efforts represent our 
most successful social media outreach by far!

Emcee Karen Anderson from WCVB-TV

Northwest County District 
Attorney David Sullivan, 

Representative Paul 
Brodeur, Executive 

Director Suzin Bartley, 
Healthy Families 

Massachusetts 
Participant Jakira Gibbs, 

Children’s Trust Board 
Chair Ryan Hutchins,

Senator Vinny 
deMacedo
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Evening of Promise Celebrating Fatherhood
This year’s Evening of Promise was a rousing 
success, raising over $850,000 and bringing 
almost 600 people together to learn, share, 
and recommit to stopping child abuse.

The event included a visit from Governor 
Charlie Baker, as well as inspiring speeches 
from special guest and author, Steve 
Pemberton and our honoree, former Natixis 
CEO John Hailer. 

Pemberton’s speech described how he 
overcame a turbulent childhood riddled with 
abuse to become a successful businessman 
and advocate for youth. He emphasized that 
prevention and intervention are essential in 
the mission to stop child abuse. 

…Educational achievements are up. Active roles by fathers in the families 
are up. The use of corporal and physical punishment is reduced, as well 
as drug and alcohol abuse. Employment rates are increasing. And the 
rates of homelessness and cash assistance have declined. It’s proven. 
Their process works. The Children’s Trust is one of the best kept secrets 
I’ve ever seen in my life in the state of Massachusetts.

– John Hailer, 2017 Evening of Promise Honoree

Steve Pemberton and Representative Paul 
Donato 

John Hailer, Executive Director Suzin Bartley, Governor 
Charlie Baker

Children’s Trust Board Chair Ryan Hutchins and Event Committee 
Chair and Children’s Trust Board Member Rick Bendetson

“

June 16th was our second annual 
“Celebrating Fatherhood” brunch. Families 
spent a very enjoyable morning at the New 
England Aquarium and over $70,000 was 
raised!

Bob Popeo, the Chair of Mintz Levin, was 
honored with the Governor Paul Cellucci 
Fatherhood Award for his active involvement 
in a long list of charitable endeavors. Bob 
has been an integral part of the fabric of 
Boston’s business and civic communities for 
more than 40 years. 

Bob Coughlin the CEO of MassBio, Lt. Governor Karyn 
Polito, Children’s Trust Executive Director Suzin Bartley, 
Bob Popeo the Chair of Mintz Levin and this year’s honoree, 
Jan Cellucci and former Governor William Weld.

This year saw the passing of one of the 
most influential scientists, clinicians, and 
advocates in the field of child development 
in the 20th century. Dr. T. Berry Brazelton 
was an extensively published researcher 
and professor of pediatrics whose 
work revolutionized practice and policy 
regarding children and babies.

The importance of Dr. Brazelton’s support 
of Healthy Families Massachusetts and 
the Newborn Home Visiting Bill of 1997 
cannot be overstated. After his testimony 
at the State House in 1997, the Children’s 

Trust received $5 million to launch Healthy 
Families Massachusetts. The families of the 
Commonwealth owe him a debt of gratitude.

Dr. Brazelton and Mayor Menino at the Massachusetts 
State House in 1997

Tribute to Brazelton

Attendees included Lt. Governor Karyn 
Polito, Former Governor Bill Weld, 
Massachusetts House Speaker Robert DeLeo, 
and the Cellucci family.

Speaker of the House Robert DeLeo and Bob Popeo
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When I was very young, most of my childhood 
heroes wore capes, flew through the air, or 
picked up buildings with one arm. They were 
spectacular and got a lot of attention. But as 
I grew, my heroes changed, so that now I can 
honestly say that anyone who does anything 
to help a child is a hero to me.

– Fred Rogers

Healthy Families  
Massachusetts 

Attleboro
Healthy Families Taunton/ 
Attleboro
Southeast Family Services
hptc.org

Boston
Boston Area Healthy Families
Massachusetts Society for 
the Prevention of Cruelty to 
Children
mspcc.org

Brockton
Greater Brockton Healthy 
Families Programs
Southeast Family Services
hptc.org

Chelsea
Harbor Area Healthy Families
Family & Children's Services of 
Greater Lynn
fcslynn.org

Fall River
Greater Fall River Healthy 
Families Collaborative
People, Inc.
peopleinc-fr.org

Falmouth
Cape Cod Healthy Families 
Early Childbearing Program
Health Imperatives, Inc.
healthimperatives.org

Fitchburg
North Worcester County 
Healthy Families
GVNA HealthCare Inc.
gvnahealthcare.org

Framingham/Milford
Healthy Families Framingham/
Milford
Criterion Child Enrichment, Inc.
criterionchild.com

Greenfield/Athol
Healthy Families Franklin 
County
Community Action! of Franklin, 
Hampshire and North Quabbin 
Region, Inc.
communityaction.us

Haverhill
Healthy Families Haverhill
Catholic Charities North
ccab.org/family-services

Holyoke
Healthy Families Holyoke
Massachusetts Society for 
the Prevention of Cruelty to 
Children
mspcc.org

Lawrence 
Healthy Families Lawrence
Massachusetts Society for 
the Prevention of Cruelty to 
Children
mspcc.org

Lowell
Healthy Families Lowell
Massachusetts Society for 
the Prevention of Cruelty to 
Children
mspcc.org

Lynn
Healthy Families North Shore
Catholic Charities North
ccab.org/family-services

Medford
Healthy Families Melrose/
Wakefield
Hallmark Health
hallmarkhealth.org

New Bedford
Healthy Families New Bedford
Kennedy-Donovan Center
kdc.org

North Adams/Pittsfield
Healthy Families Berkshire 
County
Child Care of the Berkshires
ccberkshire.org

Northampton
Healthy Families Hampshire 
County
Community Action! of Franklin, 
Hampshire and North Quabbin 
Region, Inc.
communityaction.us

Plymouth
Healthy Families Program 
Greater Plymouth
Kennedy-Donovan Center
kdc.org

Southbridge
Healthy Families of Southern 
Worcester County
Worcester Community Action 
Council
wcac.net/yf_families.html

Springfield
Healthy Families Greater 
Springfield
Square One
startatsquareone.org

Waltham
Healthy Families Central 
Middlesex
Jewish Family and Children’s 
Service
jfcsboston.org

Weymouth
Blue Hills Healthy Families
Health Imperatives, Inc.
healthimperatives.org

Worcester
Healthy Families of Greater 
Worcester
Massachusetts Society for 
the Prevention of Cruelty to 
Children
mspcc.org

Parenting Education and 
Support Programs 
 
Athol
The Nurturing Program for 
Parents and Their Infants, 
Toddlers and Preschoolers
Valuing Our Children, Inc.
valuingourchildren.org

Attleboro
Project Connect Family 
Network, Parenting Toolbox
Attleboro Public Schools
pcfc.attleboroschools.com

Cambridge
The Parenting Journey Program
Cambridge Family and 
Children’s Service
helpfamilies.org

East Falmouth
The Effective Parenting Series
The Coalition for Children
thecoalitionforchildren.org

Fall River
The Parenting Journey
People Incorporated, Inc.
peopleincorporated.org

Gloucester
The Nurturing Program for 
Families with Young Children
Pathways for Children, Inc.
pw4c.org

Lowell
My Loving Parents
Catholic Charities/Merrimack 
Valley
ccab.org

Ludlow
Raising a Thinking Child
Ludlow Public Schools/CFCE 
Pathways for Parents
pathways4parents.wordpress.
com

Melrose
Creative Coping: New Mothers 
Group
Hallmark Health System, Inc.
melrosewakefield.org

North Adams
Parenting the Positive Discipline 
Way
Child Care of the Berkshires
ccberkshire.org

Quincy
The Parenting Journey Program
Boston Chinatown 
Neighborhood Center
bcnc.net

South Boston
South Boston Neighborhood 
House Parents’ Group
South Boston Neighborhood 
House
sbnh.org

Turners Falls
Positive Parenting
The United Arc      
theunitedarc.org 

Massachusetts Family 
Centers 
 
Athol 
Valuing Our Children Family 
Center
Valuing Our Children
valuingourchildren.org

Cambridge 
Center for Families 
City of Cambridge Department 
of Human Service Programs
cambridgema.gov/DHSP/
programsforfamilies/
centerforfamilies.aspx

Eastham 
Lower Cape Family Center
Cape Cod Children’s Place 
capecodchildrensplace.com/
family-support

Our Partners
The Children’s Trust has deep, long-lasting partnerships with over one hundred of the 
most effective family support agencies and organizations across Massachusetts.

“
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Greenfield
Greenfield Family Center
Community Action Pioneer 
Valley
communityaction.us/family-
center 

Medford 
Medford Family Network 
Medford Public Schools 
medfordpublicschools.org/
departments-programs/
medford-family-network 

North Adams 
Family Center of Northern 
Berkshire County
Child Care of the Berkshires, Inc.
ccberkshire.org/2013/08/family-
resource-center

Vineyard Haven 
Martha’s Vineyard Family 
Center
Martha’s Vineyard Community 
Services, Inc. 
mvcommunityservices.com/
programs-and-services/early-
childhood-programs/mv- 
family-center

Fatherhood Initiative, 
Fathers & Family 
Network
  
Berkshire County
Berkshire Children and Families

Boston Metro Area
The Children’s Trust

Central Massachusetts
Pernet Family Health Services

Greater Lawrence
Family Services of Merrimack 
Valley

South Coast Region
United Neighbors of Fall River 

Southeastern Massachusetts
Cape Cod and Nantucket 
Family Resource Centers

Western Massachusetts
Massachusetts Society for 
the Prevention of Cruelty to 
Children

Fatherhood Initiative, 
Nurturing Fathers 
Program 

Dorchester
The Family Nurturing Center

Northampton
Hampshire County Sherriff’s 
Office

This listing represents gifts received between July 1, 2017 and June 30, 2018.
Our Donors

Children's Angel
$10,000 - $14,999
Robert R. and Helen Alkon
A. C. Ratshesky Foundation
Accenture
Paul M. Bernon
Brookline Bank
DDJ Capital Management, LLC
Eastern Bank Charitable Foundation
Edward and Kate E. Farrington
Friends for Children
GE Company
Gilbane Building Company
Liberty Mutual Insurance Charitable 
Gift Fund
Anna E. Markus
Mintz, Levin, Cohn, Ferris, Glovsky 
and Popeo, P.C.
Natixis Global Asset Management, 
L.P.
New England Patriots Charitable 
Foundation
Putnam Investments
Eric and Laurie Quint Slifka
Richard and Rosalyn Slifka

Dean F. Stratouly
Swerling Milton Winnick Public 
Insurance Adjusters 

Children's Guardian
$5,000 - $9,999
AECOM Tishman/AECOM Hunt
AIS
Alkon & Levine, PC
Alpha Simplex
Bryan Anderson
Anne Bailey Berman and Roger 
Berman
Christine Baker
Bank of America Corporation
Bayside Building
BlackRock, Inc.
CB Richard Ellis-N.E. Partners, LP
Citizens Bank
Community Foundation of North 
Central Massachusetts
Dedham Institution for Savings 
Foundation
Dellbrook I JKS
Delta Dental of Massachusetts

”

Children's Hero
$50,000 plus
Cummings Foundation
Global Partners LP
Ocean State Job Lot Charitable 
Foundation 

Children's Legacy
$25,000 - $50,000
Breazzano Family Charitable Trust
The Bendetson Family
John T. and Maureen Hailer
The Nordblom Family Foundation
WinnCompanies 

Children's Circle of 
Support
$15,000 - $24,999
Boston Center for Blind Children
Casey Family Programs
Devaney Energy Inc.
Gardiner Howland Shaw Foundation
Anne L. Peretz 

The Children’s Trust is often our “go-to” source 
for expertise related to home visiting.  Whether 
it be a question about evidence-based practice, 
evaluating program impact, or culturally-responsive 
adaptations, The Trust’s depth of experience is 
unparalleled in Massachusetts.  We are grateful for 
their life-changing work on behalf of Massachusetts 
families, and grateful for their willingness to serve 
as a center of excellence to the field.” 

– Shanna Shulman, PhD – Senior Program Officer – Richard and Susan Smith Family Foundation  
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Direct iT, Inc.
Daniel J. and Meredith Doherty
Don & Marilyn Rodman Foundation
ESPN
Ron and Deborah Feinstein
Tim Fulham and Lisa M. Olney
Greater Boston Chamber of 
Commerce
Home Market Food/Cooked Perfect
HV Development
Intercontinental Real Estate 
Corporation
J & M Brown Company, Inc.
Jumbo Capital Management
Keller Augusta Partners
LAN-TEL Communications
Lighthouse Masonry, Inc.
Lockton Insurance Brokers, LLC
Massachusetts Port Authority
Ginger McCourt
New England Development
PIMCO Investments LLC
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
PURE
Robinson + Cole
Select Demo Services
Leif and Bridget Thomsen
Mark and Mary Beth Tobin
UBS Financial Services
Waldron H. Rand & Co., P.C.
Wells Fargo Foundation
Peter T. White
Zurich North America
 
Children's Champion
$2,500 - $4,999
AMAG Pharmaceuticals
Jane Arnold and Samuel S. Mullin, 
Esq.
Associated Industries of 
Massachusetts
Sidney L. Boorstein
Century Bank
City of Boston Credit Union
Diana and Matthew F. Coldren
Connell Limited Partnership
Curry College
Patrick and Caroline Curtis Hayes
Mark D'Angelo
Kevin and Margaret De Santis 
Ahearn
Foundation for MetroWest
Christine and Bob Hussey
Ryan E. and Allison G. Hutchins

Keches Law Group, P.C.
Richard C. Lord
Massachusetts Biotechnology 
Council, Inc.
Trevor McCourt
Lisa McElaney and  Abelardo 
Morell, Jr.
Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & 
Smith, Inc.
Edward G. Nabhan
Nixon Peabody LLP
Owens Companies, Inc.
Beverly and Stephen M. Pazuk
Wilfredo Ramos
Christopher Schenck
State Street Corporation
Ann Marie and William J. Teuber, 
Jr.
Walter A. Furman Co.
Wells Fargo Bank, N.A. 

Children's Advocate
$1,000 - $2,499
AIM Mutual Insurance Companies
Delphi Properties. LLC
A. M. Deprisco
George K. and Talin Atanasov
Bank of America Charitable 
Foundation
Suzin Bartley and Christopher 
Navin
Geoff Beane
Michael W. and Sunni P. Beville
Boston Red Sox Foundation
Drs. Betsy Busch and John Szlyk
C. William Carey
Marie Cassidy and Sumner Jones
Chubb
Colchester Partners LLC
John and Joette Cook
Jackson Craig
Gerald Dameshek
Robert DeSalvio
Richard and Anne Damphousse 
Feilteau
Stephen and Marie Flaherty
Four Star Lighting & Electric
Peter D. and Mary Gens
GNY Insurance Company
Trina Goodeal
Philip Green
Jeff Grosser
Bern Haan and Cindy Stack
Bryan Humphrys
JM Electrical Company, Inc.

John Mirak Foundation
Jeffrey L. and Marcie M. Jonas
Edwin Kaplan
Ken Lasden
Thomas P. Lavin
Andrew and Margot l'Estrange 
Stern
Nathaniel S. Levy
M. Holland Construction, Inc.
M.S. Walker, Inc.
George Marootian
Thomas M. Martin, Jr. and Dr. 
Sherry Graham
Maximus Foundation
Thomas J. and Donna May
McCall & Almy
John and Catherin McDonnell
Michael and Sheila McGlynn
MGM Springfield/MGM Resorts 
International
Middlesex Savings Bank
Northeast Contractors Inc.
Onsite Service Corporation
PRW Wealth Management, LLC
Dr. Michael B. and Debra Raizman
Daniel M. and Natalie R. 
Santaniello
Drs. Robert D. Sege and Karen E. 
Victor
Robert Segel
Shutts & Bowen LLP
Margaret M. and Stephen O. 
Sprague
Stop & Shop Supermarket Co., LLC
Sugrue & Associates, Inc.
Diane M. Swerling
Earl Edward Tailer Smith, Jr.
Jane E. Tewksbury, Esq. and 
Daniel D. Albano
The Architectural Team
The Windwalker Group
James Tipping
Paul E. Tryder
W.B. Mason
Richard and Patricia Wayne
Ronald S. Weinger, MD
Tim Wilkerson 

Children's Friend
$100 - $999
A & A Window Products, Inc
Acadia Insurance Group
Affiliated FM
Naveed and Saima Ahmad
Albert Risk Management 
Consultants

David Allen
Nelson and Patricia Amirault
Mary E. Anderson
Anthony C. Amaral Landscape 
Contractors
Bordie Apreala and Patricia A. 
Latimore
Paul Archibald
H.S. Arukian
Assette
Astra Zeneca
Bryant and Ericka  L. Ayles
Dr. Edward N. and Dena Bailey
William Bailey
Andrew Baker
Cecilia U. and Richard Baldwin
Jessica Dym Bartlett, MSW, Phd
Clarisse Beauvais
Mark and Anne Becker
Roy E. Belson and Maxine Wish
Victoria Bendetson
Ellen Berman
Jonathan Berube
Blakeslee Prestress, Inc.
Daniel Bradford
Brandon Residential Treatment 
Center, Inc.
Brookwood Financial Partners, 
LLC
John E, Butterworth
The Cahn Funds for Social Change
Felicia Cahoon
John Campbell
Care.com, Inc.
Paul Cassidy
Stephen H. Caswell
Elizabeth Chace-Marino
Lizabeth Ann Chockley and 
George Dee
Joseph Clair
Adriana and Michael Clancy
Samuel C. Cohen
Annie Coleman
Coleman & Sons Appraisal Group, 
LLC
Commerce Bank
Michael F. Connolly, Esq.
Costco Wholesale
Paul Cox
Joseph Creney
Mark P. and Joanne Czyrklis
Peter D'Agostino
Dawn Damiano
David Sullivan Committee
Cris De Luca

Peter DeFeo, Esq.
Speaker Robert A. DeLeo
Christopher J. DeLorey
David DeLorey
Stephen C. Demirjian
Mark Derby
Adam W. Desanctis
Amee L. Desjourdy
Joseph and Katy Devlin
Cecilia M. DiBella, Ed.D..
Gerardo DiLeo
Matthew E. Dlugasch
Mary K. Doherty
Claudine A. Donikian, JD, MBA
Dowling & O'Neil Ins.
Margaret Driscoll
Dennis W. Driscoll
David P. Driscoll
Christopher Dunn
Matt Eastburn
Gaby Berman Elitov
Charlie Evangelakos
Pamela Everhart and Karl Coiscou
Edward J. Faneuil and Helene 
Faneuil
Linda Farrington
Jeffrey Finkelstein
Bill Finn
Nancy and Jurgen Fischer
Mary V. Fitzgerald
Brenna M. Fitzgerald
Patricia Fitzgerald
Patrick Fitzsimons
Michael B. Fixman
Elizabeth-Ann Foley
Rose Fonseca
Cheryl K. and Eric R. Foote
Justin Fulkerson
Geoffrey Gallo
Salvatore Galluzzo
Game Creek Video
Adolfo R. and Elizabeth A. 
Cheswick Garcia
Nica Garzone
David W. and Karen Gengler
Howard Gerrin
Anne L. Gilligan, MPH
Steven and Ellen Gilman
Robert P. Gittens
Edward Glazer
Golden Goose
Dianne M. and John Goode
Katherine Gormley
Ryan Gosser

Gray, Gray & Gray, LLP
Suzanne Greenberg
John and Jillian Grennon
Daniel M.  and Katherine E. 
Grondin
Rebecca Merberg Grundfast
Caroline Gutterson
Nancy L. Hampton Beeley
Charlie Hanflik
Kate and George Haranis
Harvard Pilgrim Health Care
Andrea L. and William Hayward
Mark Heffernan
Donald Heiliger
Heising-Simons Foundation
Benjamin B. Hinckley, III
Howard Hirsh
Jay Hirsh
Robert Hockett
Sam Hodgson
Mark Horan
Robert H. Hough, MD
Michael Hunt
Dr. Khurram Jamil
Eric Johnson
Johnson Haley, LLP
Patrick T. and Mary Ellen Jones
Pat Jones
Mark Joyce
JPA Development Co. Inc.
Kam Appliances
Sean Kane
Nancy E. Kelleher and Robert 
Connolly
Kelly & Mancini PC
Martha Krache and Bob Davis
Steven E. and Celeste Kramer
Ilana and Joshua Krieger
Saul Kurlat
Joseph Labresh
Michael and Arinda LaChapelle
Monica Lagerquist
Peter Laird
Jeff Lamoreaux
Carlene Laurent
Richard T. and Linda Lawler
Lawson & Weitzen, LLP
Mary Kay Leonard and Dr. Richard 
W. Valachovic
Jeffrey S. and Shawna K. Levine
Steven B. and Laurie A. Jacobs
Claudine Lewis
Dr. Robert F. Littleton
Christine Lojko
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Loomis, Sayles & Company, L.P.
Kristin Loranger
Anna Lucey, Esq.
Lynnwell Associates, Inc.
John Magnani
Jenalee Mancini
Karen Marcarelli
Mary Martin
Edward and Maureen Mayotte
Robert J. and Elizabeth McCarron
Emily York McConarty
Joseph William McCoy
McBride McDevitt
Carolanne and Patrick S. 
McDonnell
Joseph McGlinchey
John McManus
Stephen M. and Beth F. McParland
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program
Marian J. Milbauer
Paramita Miller
John V. Miller
Kahlil and Katie Mitchell
Dolores and Marvin L. Mitchell
Donald T. and Claire P. Moir
Moretrench American Corporation
Verna Morey
Maria Z. Mossaides and Rev. 
Nicholas K. Apostola
Brandon Muir
Mullen Lowe
Christopher Murphy
Marian Nakada
Anne F. Nee
Xandra M. Negron
Newton Upper Falls Liquors
Michael A. and Janet O'Brien
Kevin P. O'Brien
Dr. Robert J. and Donna O'Brien
Shaun O'Hearn
Evan and Bitsy Olson
Suzanne O'Malley and Joe 
Bankowski
O'Neill and Associates, LLC
Ella Owens
Oyster Harbors Marine
Vladimir A. Pave
Carlene A. Pavlos and Steven J. 
Holmes
Mike Pelaggi
Rick and Peg Perkins-Ames
Dennis D. and Marilyn L. Peters
Kevin C. and Anne D. Phelan
Lisa Rainis
Varun Ramdevan

Regal Floor Covering, Inc.
Adam Remillard
Judy Rhines
Rana Ricard
Carl Riedell
Matthew M. Roddy
James E. and Maryanne Rooney
Heide A. Rosier
Elizabeth Rozan and Bertwin W. 
Gassmann
Chuck Rozea
Leslie H Rudnick
Barbara F. Ruttenberg
Salumeria Italiana
Kevin Schramm
Dr. Edward H. and Deborah 
Schwarz
Stuart Segal
Edward Seksay
Martin B. Shulkin
Kristina A. Skrehot
Robert Smyth
Brian W. and Joan Sopp
Squared Away Pest Control
Nandini Srinivasan
Vincent P. and Ann Marie Donelan 

- Stancato
Zachary Stanley and Jess 
DiMartino
Sterling Fund & Fellowship 
Foundation
Burt Stratton
John H. Straus, MD and Liza 
Ketchum
Rebecca L. Strimer and Kyle O. 
Voorhees
Sweeney Drywall Finishes Corp.
The Charles Realty
The First United Methodist Church
The Kelliher Corbett Group at 
Morgan Stanley
The Regal Press, Inc.
The Saul & Gitta Kurlat Charitable 
Foundation
Gerry E. Thomas
Thomas J. Tinlin
Steve Tirella
Patricia Tobin
Robert J. Toomey
Ryan Traeger
Kate Van Dam
Garin Veris
Jamie Kasabian Vraibel
Waters Corporation
Jay and Lynn Weiner
Dana Weisenfele

Christopher Schenck
Claudine A. Donikian, JD, MBA
Columbus Hospitality Group
Davio's Northern Italian 
Steakhouse
Dr. Jeffrey Kadish
Eagle East Aviation
Foot Joy
Formaggio Kitchen South End
Google AdWords
Grill 23 & Bar
Hotel Commonwealth
Huntington Theatre Company
Intercontinental Hotel Boston
J. McLaughlin
JetBlue Airways
Jillian's/Lucky Strike
Kendra Scott Field Events
Keurig Green Mountain, Inc.
Kripalu Center for Yoga & Health
Laugh Boston
Lighting & Lamps Manufacturing
Lyric Stage Co. of Boston
M.Gemi Crafted
Mr. Sid
Neiman Marcus
New Balance Athletic Shoe, Inc
New Balance Athletic Shoe, Inc
Nic + Zoe
North Shore Music Theatre
Patrick Ahearn Architect
Pentera, Inc.

Pini Swissa
Richard Bendetson
Rifle Paper Co.
Robinson + Cole
Roche Bros.
Roger Donoghue, Esq.
Saunders Hotel Group
SHOES.com
Sidney L. Boorstein
Steel & Rye
TD Garden Neighborhood 
Charities
The Boston Athenaeum
The Boston Bruins Foundation
The Charles Hotel
The Cheesecake Factory
The Westin Copley Place, Boston
Toast
Toby Leary Fine Woodworking
Total Wine & More
Trevor McCourt
Truro Vineyards
USA Rugby
Vermont Mutual Insurance 
Company
Viceroy Snowmass
Westin Boston Waterfront Hotel
Whole Foods Market--Charles 
River Plaza
Winston Flowers
XV Beacon Hotel
Yogaworks

Governor William F. Weld
Caitlynn Wentworth
Weston Associates, Inc.
Johanna Wiler
William James College
Todd Wilson
WM Stadelmann Jr. Electrical 
Service LLC
Jodi A. Wolin
Maureen and Daniel Woods
Wright Architectural Millwork 
Corp.
Richard F. Wunder
Tony Zhang
Robert Zozula, Esq. 

In Honor and 
Memorium
In Memory of Priscilla Fladger
Susan E. Ring Brown
Mary Burgarella
Nancy and Howard F. Harrell
Mullen Lowe
Stephanie MacGregor 

In Memory of Gailanne Reeh
Cecilia M. DiBella, Ed.D. 

In Memory of Alan Morris
Robert R. and Helen Allkon 

In Memory of Jim Williams
Robert R. and Helen Allkon 

In Memory of Kevin Fitzgerald
Patricia Fitzgerald
 
In Memory of Pauline Ruzanski
Elizabeth Rozan
 
In Memory of Anne and John 
Bartley 
Martha Krache
 
In Memory of Laurie Joan 
Ruttenberg Fortin
Barbara F. Ruttenberg 

In Memory of Nathaniel Turner
Anonymous 

In Honor of Eli Beckerman
Suzanne Greenberg
Jill Miller 

In Honor of Ben Szlyk
Drs. Betsy Busch and John Szlyk 

In Honor of Cheryl Vines
Anne L. Peretz 
 
In Honor of Lisa Fireman
Barry Fireman 

In Honor of  Alysia Emerson
Beth-Ann Bove 

In Honor of Suzanne Byrne
Jody Figuerido 

In Honor of Suzin Bartley
Kate Haranis 

In Honor of Melrose Maternal 
Newborn Services/Melrose 
Wakefield Hospit
Karen Jankun 

In Honor of Patrick & Jessica 
Cahn Anniversary 
Justin Fulkerson 

In-Kind Supporters
gifts of $100 or greater
A. M. Deprisco
Agency 451
Alice's Table
American Repertory Theater
Anne Bailey Berman
Atlantic Fish & Chop House
Bistro-at-Home
Blank Label
Bloomingdale's--Chestnut Hill
Blue Man Group
Bonsoir Fine Linens
Boston Philharmonic Orchestra
Briar Group
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4/5: Board of Directors - UPDATED

Jay Ash, Secretary  
Executive Office of Housing & 
Economic Development 
Edward N. Bailey, MD 
Swampscott, MA
Richard K. Bendetson, 
President & Founder 
Diversified Funding Inc.
Monica Bharel, MD, 
Commissioner  
Department of Public Health
Sidney L. Boorstein 
Restaurant Consultant
David J. Breazzano,  
President & CIO 
DDJ Capital Management, LLC
Betsy Busch, MD 
Tufts University School of 
Medicine
Patrick Cahn 
Somerville, MA
Howard M. Cooper, Partner* 
Todd and Weld LLP
Paul Doherty* 
Bridgewater, MA
Claudine A. Donikian, JD, 
MBA, President & CEO 
Pentera, Inc.
Roger Donoghue, Esq. 
Murphy Donoghue Partners
Herby Duverné,  
Principal & CEO 
The Windwalker Group
Richard Feilteau, Partner 
Gray, Gray & Gray LLP

Peter J. Forbes, Commissioner 
Department of Youth Services
Jeffrey Grosser,  
Vice President/Partner 
Rodman Insurance Agency, Inc.
Kate Haranis, External 
Communications Mgr. 
Boston Scientific
Christine Hussey,  
Vice President of Marketing 
Gorton’s
Lisa R. Holmes, 
Superintendent* 
Boston Police Department
Hector Lopez-Camacho, 
Managing Director 
State Street Corporation
Richard Lord,  
President & CEO 
Associated Industries of 
Massachusetts
Anna Lucey, Lobbyist 
Charter Communications
Kerry Maguire, DDS,  
Director ForsythKids 
The Forsyth Institute
Jeff McCue, Commissioner  
Department of Transitional 
Assistance
Lisa McElaney, M.S. Infant 
and Early Childhood  
Mental Health Counselor 
JF&CF
Joan Mikula, Commissioner  
Department of Mental Health

Maria Mossaides,  
Child Advocate 
Office of the Child Advocate
Martin Nastasia, Director of 
Government Law & Strategies* 
Brown Rudnick, LLP 
Jeff Riley, Commissioner 
Department of Elementary & 
Secondary Education
James E. Rooney,  
President & CEO* 
Greater Boston Chamber of 
Commerce
Dr. Robert Sege, M.D., Ph.D., 
Co-Director, Stakeholder & 
Community Engagement 
Program 
Tufts Clinical & Transitional 
Science Institute
William F. Solfisburg, 
President & CEO* 
Alliance Resource Group
Linda Spears, Commissioner 
Department of Children & 
Families
Peg Sprague 
Boston, MA  
Marylou Sudders, Secretary 
Executive Office of Health & 
Human Services
David E. Sullivan,  
District Attorney 
Northwestern District Attorney’s 
Office
Jane Tewksbury, Esq., 
Executive Director 
Brazelton Touchpoints Center

Board of Directors
Treasurer
Samuel S. Mullin, Esq. Partner 
Robinson + Cole

Secretary
Anne Bailey Berman, Chairman of the Board 
Chadwick Martin Bailey, Inc.

Chair
Ryan Hutchins, Senior Vice President 
Gilbane Building Company

Vice Chair
George Atanasov, Director of State  
Government Affairs 
Johnson & Johnson

Committees

Designees
Executive Office of Health & 
Human Services 
Glenn Daly, Director, Office of 
Youth Development
Rebecca Brink, Director of 
Legislative Affairs*

Department of Early 
Education and Care 
Gail DeRiggi, Associate 
Commissioner for Family and 
Community Supports

Department of Elementary 
and Secondary Education 
Anne Gilligan, Safe and Drug-
Free Coordinator

Department of Mental Health 
Emily Sherwood, Deputy 
Commissioner, Children, Youth 
and Family Services

Department of Public Health 
Jill Clark, Acting Director 
Division of Health Access 
Carlene Pavlos, Director for 
Community Health Prevention* 

Department of Transitional 
Assistance 
Anne O’Sullivan, Assistant 
Commissioner

*board transition

Thomas Tinlin, Institutional & 
Private Markets Director 
Howard Stein Hudson
Cheryl Vines, Child Welfare 
Partnerships Specialist* 
The Full Frame Initiative 
Tom Weber, Commissioner 
Department of Early Education 
& Care
Tim Wilkerson, Vice President 
& General Counsel 
New England Cable & Telecom 
Association, Inc.

Executive
Ryan Hutchins, Chair
George Atanasov
Anne Bailey Berman		
Sidney L. Boorstein		
Betsy Busch, M.D.		
Richard Lord*		
Samuel S. Mullin, Esq.
Robert Sege, M.D.
Peg Sprague		
Thomas Tinlin		

Board Governance 
Richard Lord, Former Chair*
Sidney L. Boorstein		
Herby Duverné 		
Anne Gilligan			 
Thomas Tinlin, Chair

Legislative  
George Atanasov, Esq. Chair	
Roger Donoghue, Esq.
Richard Lord
Anna Lucey		
Martin Nastasia*	
District Attorney David E. 
Sullivan
Tim Wilkerson	

Finance 
Samuel S. Mullin, Esq., Chair
Robert Alkon
David Breazzano
Patrick Cahn
Richard Feilteau
Hector Lopez-Camacho
Eric Solfisburg

Program  
Robert Sege, M.D., Chair
Betty Bardige
Sunindiya Bhalla
Betsy Busch, M.D.
Marie Cassidy
Gail DeRiggi
Cindy Horgan
John Lippitt
Larisa Méndez-Peñate
Jose Monteiro
Anne Nee
Anne Nemetz Carlson
Maureen O’Brien
Anthony P. Rizzuto, PhD
Allison Scobie-Carroll, LICSW, 
MBA
Emily Sherwood

Peg Sprague
Jane Tewksbury
Marney Toole
Kena Vescovi
Cheryl Vines*
Sandra Wixted, LICSW* 

Development
Peg Sprague, Chair
George Atanasov
Anne Bailey Berman
Richard Bendetson
Sidney Boorstein
Claudine Donikian
Ryan Hutchins
Jane Tewksbury
Thomas Tinlin
Tim Wilkerson 

*transition
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 		  $16,376,464

 	 	 $919,235

$825,526

        		  $18,121,225

90.4% 		

5.1% 	 	

4.6% 

100%         		

Program Services

Non-Program Personnel 

Management & General Infrastructure

Total Spending

76.1%

8.9%

6.6%

5.7%

2.8%

100%

Healthy Families (State)

The Children's Trust - Private

Inter-Agency Service Agreements

The Children's Trust Account (State)

Federal Grant (Multi-Year)

Total Revenue

$14,197,277

$1,658,322

$1,227,986 

$1,063,990

$515,432 

$18,663,007

The Children's Trust (Public) 			                 fy2018

The Children's Trust (Private)	                 fy2018

Revenue and Other Support:

The Children's Trust Account (State) 		
Healthy Families (State)			 
Federal Grant (Multi-Year)		
Inter-Agency Service Agreements 	

Total Revenues 					   

 $1,063,990  
 $14,197,227 

$515,432 
 $1,227,986 

$17,004,685

Disbursements:

Program Services
Management and General Infrastructure
Non-Program Personnel

Total Disbursements

 $15,545,852 
 	 $712,229 
 	 $684,592 

 	 $16,942,673

Revenue and Other Support:

Corporate & Private Contributions
Special Events (Net of Direct Expenses)
Conferences and Other
In-Kind Contributions
Investment (Endowment) and Interest Income

Total Revenues

Disbursements:

Program Services
Management and General Infrastructure 
Non-Program Personnel

Total Disbursements

 $461,247 
 	 $663,034 
 	 $103,274 
 	 $286,359 
 	 $144,408 

 $1,658,322 

	 $830,612 
 	 $113,297 
 	 $234,643 

 $1,178,552 

Our Numbers

Notes:
Unaudited Figures
the Children's Trust 501c3 figures are reported on an accrual basis
Investment Gain / (Loss) remains designated to the endowment therefore it is not considered operating income
90% of all grant (restricted) revenue supports program services

Total Income by Source

Combined Expenses by Category
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The Children’s Trust
55 Court Street, 4th Floor
Boston, MA 02108
childrenstrustma.org


